TO:


Judge Dorothy Beasley

FROM:

Bibb County Representatives 

SUBJECT:

Response to Citizens June 26, 2008

DATE:

July 7, 2008

It appears from the Citizen’s Representatives response that the only thing we have agreement on is the number of lanes (two) for the section north of Wimbish Road.  In our response dated March 25, 2008, County Representatives proposed a road width of 32 feet for this section.  It was not accepted in the Citizens Representatives response of April 10, 2008.  Now Citizens Representatives advise that a narrower profile (34 feet) and 11 foot travel lanes will earn acceptance.  If 34 feet is acceptable now, why wasn’t 32 feet acceptable March 25th?

As you know, we have 11 foot wide lanes on the section south of Wimbish Road.  These lanes are separated by a landscaped median and the traffic is running in the same direction in each lane.  It is safer for traffic traveling in opposing directions to be in a 12 foot wide lane than in an 11 foot wide lane.  Thus, we recommend that the lanes be 12 foot wide in the two lane section north of Wimbish Road.  

We also recommend that the paved shoulder on the two lane section be seven foot wide instead of six foot wide as proposed by Rick Chellman.  This additional one foot will make it safer for vehicles to go around vehicles stopped waiting to make a left turn.  The section proposed by the County Representatives takes only two more feet from each side of the roadway.

We think this 38 foot wide section will provide the community a much safer design.  We hope that the Community Representatives will accept this proposal as recommended.

If the Community wants a sidewalk only on one side, we would recommend it also.  We need to know on which side of Forest Hill Road it needs to be on.

Your patience and help in this matter is greatly appreciated.

